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From: Phyllis Klein
To: Council, City
Cc: GStone22@gmail.com; LydiaKou@gmail.com; Ed@edlauing.com; Julie@julieforpaloalto.com;

Greg@gregtanaka.org; Vicki@vickiforcouncil.com; Clerk, City
Subject: Please vote to Agendize Kou/Lauing Colleagues Memo for full consideration
Date: Friday, October 18, 2024 10:18:58 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious of opening attachments and clicking
on links.

Dear Mayor Stone, Vice Mayor Lauing and Counci lmembers Burt, Kou, Lythcott-Haims, Veenker, and Tanaka,

I am writing to ask you to vote this Monday night in favor of putting Councilmembers Kou and Lauing’s Colleagues
Memo, a Memo titled “Restoration of subjective aesthetic standards to Palo Alto’s Wireless Communication
Facilities (WCF) ordinance,” on a future Council agenda for full consideration and debate.

The City’s wireless ordinance needs to be updated. For years Palo Alto has been complying with a restrictive,
confusing and fundamentally unworkable 2018 FCC Order with respect to standards for cell towers, an Order that
the Ninth Circuit overturned four years ago.

Please note that both the Palo Alto Weekly and the Daily Post are covering Ms. Kou and Mr. Lauing’s Colleagues
Memo, the Post on the front page of their October 14, 2024 edition. In other words, there is broad interest in the
issues the Memo raises, and these issues deserve to be debated by Council.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,
Phyllis Klein





























From: Mary Dimit
To: Council, City
Cc: GStone22@gmail.com; Ed@EdLauing.com; LydiaKou@gmail.com; Julie@JulieforPaloAlto.com;

Greg@GregTanaka.org; Vicki@VickiforCouncil.com; Clerk, City
Subject: Vote Yes to add Kou & Lauing Colleagues Memo to a future City Council agenda for discussion
Date: Thursday, October 17, 2024 3:00:26 AM

Some people who received this message don't often get email from marydimit@sonic.net. Learn why this is
important

Dear Mayor Stone, Vice Mayor Lauing and Councilmembers Burt, Kou, Lythcott-Haims,
Veenker, and Tanaka,
 
I urge you to vote yes at Monday night’s (10/21/24) Council Meeting to put City Council members
Kou & Lauing’s Colleagues Memo related to adding aesthetic standards to Palo Alto’s wireless
ordinance on the agenda for a future City Council meeting so it can be discussed. This will hopefully
result in revisions to our current wireless ordinance to consider aesthetic standards for cell towers.
 
Thank you for your service to our community,
Mary Dimit
Palo Alto resident for over 30 years







From: Melinda McGee
To: Council, City
Cc: GStone22@gmail.com; LydiaKou@gmail.com; Ed@EdLauing.com; Julie@JulieforPaloAlto.com;

Greg@GregTanaka.org; Vicki@VickiforCouncil.com; Clerk, City
Subject: Please vote to Agendize Kou/Lauing Colleagues Memo for full consideration
Date: Wednesday, October 16, 2024 7:12:02 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious of opening attachments and clicking
on links.

> Dear Mayor Stone, Vice Mayor Lauing and Councilmembers Burt, Kou, Lythcott-Haims, Veenker, and Tanaka,
> 
> I am writing to ask you to vote this Monday night in favor of putting Councilmembers Kou and Lauing’s
Colleagues Memo, a Memo titled “Restoration of subjective aesthetic standards to Palo Alto’s Wireless
Communication Facilities (WCF) ordinance,” on a future Council agenda for full consideration and debate.
> 
> The City’s wireless ordinance needs to be updated. For years Palo Alto has been complying with a restrictive,
confusing and fundamentally unworkable 2018 FCC Order with respect to standards for cell towers, an Order that
the Ninth Circuit overturned four years ago.
> 
> Please note that both the Palo Alto Weekly and the Daily Post are covering Ms. Kou and Mr. Lauing’s Colleagues
Memo, the Post on the front page of their October 14, 2024 edition. In other words, there is broad interest in the
issues the Memo raises, and these issues deserve to be debated by Council.
> 
> Thank you for your consideration.
> 
> Sincerely,
>     
Melinda McGee
Palo Alto





















From: John Melnychuk
To: Council, City
Cc: Davis Spencer; McGee Melinda; Sampath Harini; Spinelli Giuseppe; LydiaKou@gmail.com; Ed@edlauing.com;

Julie@julieforpaloalto.com; Greg@gregtanaka.org; Vicki@vickiforcouncil.com; Clerk, City
Subject: Please vote to Agendize Kou/Lauing Colleagues Memo for full consideration.
Date: Wednesday, October 16, 2024 1:29:16 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious of opening attachments and clicking
on links.

Dear Mayor Stone, Vice Mayor Lauing and Councilmembers Burt, Kou, Lythcott-Haims, Veenker, and Tanaka,

I am writing to ask you to vote this Monday night in favor of putting Councilmembers Kou and Lauing’s Colleagues
Memo, a Memo titled “Restoration of subjective aesthetic standards to Palo Alto’s Wireless Communication
Facilities (WCF) ordinance,” on a future Council agenda for full consideration and debate.

The City’s wireless ordinance needs to be updated. For years Palo Alto has been complying with a restrictive,
confusing and fundamentally unworkable 2018 FCC Order with respect to standards for cell towers, an Order that
the Ninth Circuit overturned four years ago.

Please note that both the Palo Alto Weekly and the Daily Post are covering Ms. Kou and Mr. Lauing’s Colleagues
Memo, the Post on the front page of their October 14, 2024 edition. In other words, there is broad interest in the
issues the Memo raises, and these issues deserve to be debated by Council.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

John Melnychuk

Palo Alto, CA 94306







From: J. Brugler
To: Council, City
Cc: GStone22@gmail.com; LydiaKou@gmail.com; Ed@edlauing.com; Julie@julieforpaloalto.com;

Greg@gregtanaka.org; Vicki@vickiforcouncil.com; Clerk, City
Subject: Please vote to agendize Kou/Lauing memo, for full consideration
Date: Wednesday, October 16, 2024 10:26:50 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious of opening attachments and clicking
on links.

Dear Mayor Stone and City Council members,
Please vote this Monday night in favor of putting "Restoration of subjective aesthetics standards to Palo Alto's
wireless communication facilities", (WCF), on a future council agenda for consideration and debate.
From the articles both in the Palo Alto Weekly and the Daily Post, you can see that there is a broad interest in the
issues that the Memo raises. These issues deserve to be debated by counsel.
Thank you for your consideration.
Sincerely,
Gayle Brugler.























From: Francesca Kautz
To: Council, City
Cc: GStone22@gmail.com; LydiaKou@gmail.com; Ed@edlauing.com; Julie@julieforpaloalto.com;

Greg@gregtanaka.org; Burt, Patrick; Vicki@vickiforcouncil.com; Clerk, City
Subject: Please vote to Agendize Kou/Lauing Colleagues Memo for full consideration.
Date: Tuesday, October 15, 2024 6:32:51 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious of opening attachments and clicking
on links.

Dear Mayor Stone, Vice Mayor Lauing and Councilmembers Burt, Kou, Lythcott-Haims, Veenker, and Tanaka,

I am writing to ask you to vote this Monday night in favor of putting Councilmembers Kou and Lauing’s Colleagues
Memo, a Memo titled “Restoration of subjective aesthetic standards to Palo Alto’s Wireless Communication
Facilities (WCF) ordinance,” on a future Council agenda for full consideration and debate.

The City’s wireless ordinance needs to be updated. For years Palo Alto has been complying with a restrictive,
confusing and fundamentally unworkable 2018 FCC Order with respect to standards for cell towers, an Order that
the Ninth Circuit overturned four years ago.

Please note that both the Palo Alto Weekly and the Daily Post are covering Ms. Kou and Mr. Lauing’s Colleagues
Memo, the Post on the front page of their October 14, 2024 edition. In other words, there is broad interest in the
issues the Memo raises, and these issues deserve to be debated by Council.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Francesca and David Kautz














